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November 5, 2018
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to provide improved access to restrooms for Metro Transit bus operators.
The proposed ordinance would amend K.C.C. Title 21A to allow restrooms for public transit employees to be a permitted use in the Rural Area and in Rural Towns. This will allow for improved access to restrooms for public transit operators and associated employees and for addressing gaps in King County Metro Transit’s comfort station network.
King County Metro is improving restroom access for transit operators to comply with Washington State Department of Labor & Industries (L&I) regulations mandating that toilet facilities be provided in the workplace. Metro provides restroom facilities that are located along bus routes. It is possible that more than one transit operator restroom will be required in the future in unincorporated King County to support growth and public transit service for the growing population in the area. As a result, we are proposing a code revision to allow transit operator restrooms in street setbacks. King County employees such as transit operators are required to have access to basic work support facilities such as a restroom.
Providing operators safe places to use the restroom that are close to layover spaces is a top priority for King County Metro and imperative for expansion of bus service. Drivers have noted health problems that can result from a lack of adequate bathroom facilities, including kidney problems. Lack of access to a restroom on the job can also cause distracted driving, a major safety issue. Metro is committed to addressing these issues for our drivers and the safety of its customers.
The proposed ordinance aligns with King County’s Strategic Plan’s goals and objectives for mobility by preserving and optimizing the mobility system, by ensuring the safety and security for customers and employees using the mobility network, and by providing more equitable mobility access and reducing historic gaps. The proposed ordinance also aligns with King County’s Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan by ultimately helping expand access to transportation and affordable housing that connects people to job centers and employment opportunities.
In accordance with K.C.C. 20.18.110, the proposed ordinance must be advertised in a newspaper of general circulation at least thirty days before the Council's public hearing.  Under K.C.C. 20.18.150 and RCW 36.70A.l06, within ten days of adoption, the Council must transmit the ordinance to the state and provide published notice in the official county newspaper.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Jim Chan, Interim Director, Department of Permitting and Environmental Review, at 206-477-0385.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Jeff Muhm, Director of Council Initiatives




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Jim Chan, Interim Director, Department of Permitting and Environmental Review
